
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Skagit County Hearing Examiner will hold a public hearing on 
Wednesday, October 29, 2014 in the Board of County Commissioners Hearing Room, 1800 
Continental Place, Mount Vernon, Washington, at the hour of 9:00 a.m. or soon thereafter, for 
the purpose of determining the following: 
 

A. Current Use F&A transfer to C/U Open Space F&A Conservation C/U O/S APP#05-2014 
Submitted by Estate of Kathleen Ferguson; David E Ferguson.  Subject property is 
located north of Sedro-Woolley on Butler Creek RD. P49359. Legal Description-S 1/2 of 
SE 1/4 lying east of RD,  SEC 24, TWP 36 N, RGE 04 E, W.M.  Farmland classified under 
RCW 84.34.020(2) reclassifying under RCW 84.34.020(1)(c) until it is qualified to return 
to Farm and Ag. Staff Contact: Annette DeVoe, Assessor’s Office 

B. C/U OS #04-2014 Submitted by William and Patsey Blunt.  Subject property is located 
northwest of Hamilton off of Prevedal Rd, on Blossomberry Lane. P40811 and portion of 
P128191. 9.84 acres. Legal Description-Portions of NE ¼ of SE1/4 of SEC 07, TWP 35 N, 
RGE 06 E, W.M.  New application of Open Space, will be contiguous with 67.18 acres 
already in Open Space.  Staff Contact: Annette DeVoe, Assessor’s Office 

C. C/U Farm and Ag transfer to C/U OS #06-2014  Submitted by Winston and Elaine 
Anderson.  Subject property is located at 6237 and 6241 South Shore Road on Guemes 
Island. P32763, P32765, P96273, P32784, P32786. 41.7 acres. Legal description-Portion 
of Northeast 1/4  of SEC 7, TWP 35 N, RGE 02 E, W.M. Transfer application from Current 
Use Farm and Agricultural to Current Use Open Space. Staff Contact: Annette DeVoe, 
Assessor’s Office 
 

Your views for or against the requests are invited either by attendance, representation or 
letter.  Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by Planning and Development Services 
no later than 4:30 p.m. Tuesday, October 28, 2014 or be presented at the public hearing.  E-
mail comments may be submitted with the PDS website under the current legal notices tab or 
to the Office of the Hearing Examiner.  
 


